

Pastor: Rev. Hilario Guajardo (512)859-2224-Rectory Cell (512)595-6507 hilarioguajardo88@gmail.com Deacon: John Thornton (512)627-1815 Business Manager: Joanne Selucky Pastoral Council: Deborah Hensel Finance Council: Chris Nemec Holy Cross Cemetery: Cecilia Stefek Calvary Cemetery: James Cervenka

SS. CYRIL & METHODIUS CHURCH

Serving God's People and building His Kingdom since 1891

100 NORTH BRAZOS STREET PO BOX 608 GRANGER, TEXAS 76530

Email: sscmchurch@gmail.com Website: www.sscmchurch.org

Diocese of Austin~ www.austindiocese.org

SSCM Parish Office: 104 N. Brazos Street Phone & Fax: (512) 859-2223

Office Hours: Tuesday -Friday: 9AM-1 PM (After hours by appointment)

Parish Hall: 500 West Davilla Street (512)859-2236 sscmhall@gmail.com

Religious Education: Coordinator: Virginia Loza Lee 512-859-2634 sscmre@gmail.com

Bible Studies: Mondays 8:30AM; 1st Saturdays 8:30AM (FMI: Virginia Lee)

Holy Rosary: 30 minutes before every Holy Mass

Reconciliation: Saturday 5:15-5:45PM/Thursday 4:30-5:30PM during Adoration (DPC)

Eucharistic Adoration: Thursday 4:00-5:45 PM concluding with Benediction

Healing Mass: First Thursday of every month

Nursing Home Masses: Granger Villa 2nd Thursday/Will O Bell 3rd Thursday (Subject to change)

Baptism: Class Required/Darve Horak 512-859-2646 or darve.horak@gmail.com

Marriage: Meet with Pastor six months in advance to set date.

Marriage Prep required/Darve & Karen Horak 512-859-2646 or darve.horak@gmail.com

Quinceanera: Religious Education Attendance and Instruction required.

11th Sunday in Ordinary Time —June 12, 2016

Saturday Vigil and Sunday Masses are in the Hall/Weekday Masses are in the DPC Chapel

Saturday June 11 6:00pm †Mary Shirocky; †Georgia Naizer; †Louis F. & Sallie M. Cervenka; †Vince Marek; †Bennie Bartosh Sunday June 12 10:00am Living and deceased members of SSCM Parish

Tuesday June 14 12:00pm †Emil & Martha Bohac; † Louis Kaderka

Wednesday June 15 6:00pm †Emil, John & Rose Knapek; † Johnnie & Rosie Bohac

Thursday June 16 10:00am Will O Bell: † Edith Kurtin

4:00pm Adoration/4:30-5:30pm Confession/Evening Prayer/Benediction

6:00pm † Emil Kaderka & Martha Kaderka Zrubek

Friday June 17 8:00am † Lucy Jane Frank; †Emil & Martha Bohac

Saturday June 18 6:00pm All Fathers

Sunday June 19 10:00am Living and deceased members of SSCM Parish especially Fathers We pray for the repose of the soul of Martin Torres, Jr. who graduated to the fullness of Life on May 20.

Offering: Sunday: \$4,734.00 Children: \$25.00

Liturgical Ministers June 18-19 (Anyone interested in serving as Lector, Music or Server please contact the Office.)

Saturday 6pm Lectors: Blanca Olivas/Terry Lee Pekar Servers: Colton & Colby Marek

Music: Volunteer EMHC: Terry Pekar, Doc Pekar, Paula Marak, Ronnie Steffek

Sunday 10am Lectors: Lillie Huf/Theresa Valdez Servers: Andrew Vrabel, Kurt Kaderka, Dwayne Gaida

Music: Guitar Group EMHC: Frankie & Shirley Volek, Jolene Volek, Trish Lopez

Route EMHC: Carolyn Kaderka, Marilyn Gaydos, John Pavelka

RE Store is open after weekend Masses in the south west corner of the Hall.

Special collection this weekend is for the Parish Building and Maintenance Fund.

Father's Day envelopes are available at the Main entrance bulletin table. Please return by Sunday, June 12. You may write multiple names on one envelope and write one check for all.

Next Food Pantry June 16 from 12:00 – 4:00. Please deliver your donations to the church office the day before. What Can You Do? We can always use breakfast items, canned vegetables, soups, pasta, spaghetti sauce, peanut butter, jelly, dessert items, toiletries and cash is always welcome.

Calendar of Events

Sunday June 12: 11am KJT Bingo Kitchen—Chicken Fajitas (Benefits Food Pantry)

: 2pm KC Bingo

Wednesday June 15: 7-9pm Upper Room for High School Students

Thursday June 16: 7pm Pastoral Council meeting (DPC)

Sunday June 19: 8am-9:30am Youth Ministry Breakfast Taco Sale (See Announcement)

: Happy Father's Day—No KC Bingo

Parish

Parish Celebration: The decorating committee for the church celebration needs donation of glass cylinder vases. A box will be placed by the entrance of the hall for them to be placed in. Thank you for your help.

NOTE CHANGE: Celebration Committee will meet Monday June 13 at 7pm in the school.

Breakfast Taco Sale: Youth Ministry will be selling breakfast tacos on Sunday, June 19th from 8:00am-9:30 (please come early to observe the one hour fast if you are attending Mass on Sunday). We will have curbside service for those who would like to pick up their tacos and leave. Please call 512-859-2134 the hall kitchen number to place your order. Tacos will be \$2 with your choice of ingredients. Ingredients include: eggs, bacon, potato, cheese, chorizo, country sausage, or beans. We will bring your tacos out when they are ready. All proceeds will go towards expenses for the Steubenville Catholic Youth Conference. Thank you for your generosity.

As we journey to the Steubenville Youth Conference in Houma, LA, we would like to take your prayer intentions with us. We promise to pray for your intentions as we participate in Mass, Adoration and daily prayer. At next weekend's Masses, please take a card, add your intentions and return it to us, so we can pray for you. We would like to ask you to pray we have a safe trip and that the Holy Spirit will work through us. We appreciate the support you have given us to make this trip possible. Thank you! SSCM Youth

SAVE THE DATE!!! Ladies, please join with your friends for an evening spiritual retreat on Friday, June 24th, at the DPC. We will begin at 6 pm with a potluck sandwich/salad supper. Afterwards, guest presenter, Belinda Ozuna, from St. Mary's Parish in Taylor, will guide us through "The Year of Mercy-What Does it Mean For Me?" Belinda is an excellent presenter and has led several workshops/retreats in the diocese. This is a great "one-evening" opportunity to boost our spirituality...don't miss it! A signup sheet is located at the south entrance of the hall and at the DPC chapel. If you have questions, please contact Karen Simcik 512.859.2742.

VBS Volunteers Needed: At Cave Quest VBS, kids explore the rock-solid foundation of Jesus' love. Cave Quest VBS is filled with incredible Bible-learning experiences kids see, hear, touch, and even taste! Sciency-Fun GizmosTM, team-building games, cool Bible songs, and tasty treats are just a few of the standout activities that help faith flow into real life. We cannot provide these great experiences without your help. All types of volunteers are needed, those who love to work with children and those who work behind the scenes. If you would like to register as a volunteer go to https://osv.groupvbspro.com/vbs/ez/sscmrevbs2016. For more information please contact Virginia at 512-859-2634 or sscmre@gmail.com. Thank you! (VBS July 11-15)

The SSCM Recreation Center has an open date this summer for Sunday Bingo Dinner. If your group, family or anyone you know is interested, June 26th is available. Please contact Debbie at <u>512-930-8747</u>.

Magnificat Subscriptions: Our bulk order for the monthly prayer magazine is being gathered now for early renewal. By receiving your issues through this bulk order price of \$34.95 you save \$10 per year. If you would like to begin receiving the Magnificat with the October issue please contact the Parish Office. NO MONEY required at this time.

Diocesan and Area Events

Flag Retirement Ceremony will be held Tuesday, June 14, 2016 at 5pm at the Granger City Park. The Fred L. Stanley American Legion Post #0282 and the Blackland Prairie District Boy Scout Troop #167 will be retiring unserviceable flags at a Ceremony that helps the boys earn service hours. Area Veterans will be recognized at the event. Bring your lawn chair.

Our Lady of Guadalupe in Taylor invites you to join in celebrating Sister Catherine Fuhrmann's 70th Anniversary of Religious Life on Saturday, June 25 at the 5:30pm Mass. A reception will follow in the church hall.

ROAR II Progress Report ~ We have exceeded our goal! 127+%

135 of 400+ parish families (Businesses) have answered the call. Pledged: \$133,430.68 (\$128,105.68 paid)

102 Pledges Paid in Full Fundraisers thus far: \$39,133.43 Memorials and Donations: \$18,215.33

\$150,000-190,779.44= (\$40,779.44) OVER our goal when all pledges are fulfilled

For pictures of the restoration in progress visit: http://www.esskcmo.com

Only authorized personnel will be allowed into the church until the restoration is completed in July.

Msgr. John Vanicek died in Seton Medical Center in Austin, Texas, on October 26th, 1962, and was buried at Holy Cross Cemetery in Granger, far from the land of his birth but in the midst of the people he had served selflessly for thirty five years. One can but wonder.....did he come to terms with this destiny or does his spirit still yearn for its body's internment in his native sod? (5)(6)(3)

At any rate, an era was ended. Father Ben remained as administrator until 1963 when Father George Doskocil assumed pastorship with Father Frank Miller assuming the role of assistant Father George Tydlacka replaced Doskocil in 1965 and remained until 1981. During his tenure he was named "Monsignor", served as state chaplain of the KJT and, through the many changes that occurred during that span of time, left his own indelible mark on this congregation. Assistants during Msgr. Tydlacka's time were Fathers Joseph Znotas, Patrick Johnson, Isidore Rozycki, Dan Delaney, Howard Goertz, Richard Teal, Joseph Van Anh Nguyen and John Harledan. In 1981 Rev. Walter Matus was named pastor and remained until 1987 when he was replaced by Msgr. Gideon Stram. In January of 1988, Msgr. Edward Rabroker came to the helm of SS Cyril and Methodius and remains to this day.(5)(6)(3) (Taken from: A Narrative History of the Congregation by Loretta Skrovan Mikulencak, Granger, Texas)